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June 24, 2022 – Last night the Senate passed the “Bipartisan Safer Communities Act.”

Today the House of Representatives has voted to pass the Act, sending it to the

President’s desk.

The Bipartisan Safer Communities Act follows devastating back-to-back mass shootings

in Buffalo, NY; Uvalde, TX; Tulsa, OK; and more. We appreciate the urgent need to

address gun violence in America. Among other things, the Act includes critical funding

for mental health programs that people with mental health disabilities need and will

benefit from.

We have grave concerns about the Act’s premise. Despite the consistent evidence that

less than five percent of violence is committed by people with mental health disabilities,
1

and that such individuals are far more likely to be victims of violent crime than

perpetrators of it,
2

the Act inappropriately links mental health, and the need for mental

health services, to gun violence. This harms people with mental health disabilities. The

Act will contribute to fear and stigma of these Americans and, we fear, makes their

institutionalization and criminalization more likely.

We also have serious concerns about certain aspects of the legislation. The Act funds

school hardening measures such as school-based policing and “threat assessment”

programs, both of which make schools less safe for children with disabilities, especially

Black and Brown students.
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Also, some provisions may lead to inappropriate

restrictions on people with mental health disabilities or violations of their privacy.

To be sure, the Act provides millions of dollars for mental health services that our

communities urgently need. Fixing our broken mental health system is a critical

priority, especially in the wake of the COVID-19 pandemic. But providing additional

mental health services will not stop gun violence and should not be linked to any gun
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violence prevention effort. Federal support for mental health services, while needed and

welcomed, should not have been included in a bill addressing gun violence.

People with mental health disabilities are the wrong focus for gun safety measures.

Despite its significant infusion of money for mental health services, the Bipartisan Safe

Communities Act sends the wrong message.
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